Kanchanaburi/Ratchaburi PWG Minutes
October 10, 2013
Participants

Edelweiss Silan, TBC
Pricha Petlueng, TBC

Yuwarat Thipklai, TBC

Nutchatawat Saysi, TBC

Muslin Vananetikul, ARC

Thidaruch Daewa, IRC

Gemma Considine, CCSDPT

Corinne Day, CCSDPT

Saw Baw, ADRA

Saw Moo Ler, IRC WPE

Thipakorn, Handicap International

Johnny, Handicap International

Emily Bojovic, UNHCR

Sirinrath Tesvisarn, UNHCR
Sakda Nadee, IOM
Security

· HI updated on two landmine incidents in MYA.  Due to limited access to many areas along the border, there is currently minimal mapping of incidents/mined areas.

Registration/New Arrivals

· TBC will conduct the annual verification survey in November (11-15 THI and 18-22 BDY).  All camp residents must be present.   Those who have a legitimate reason not to be in camp or to attend the verification should submit a form requesting exemption.

Children

· UNHCR conducted a survey on out of school youth in THI.  Results were shared.  Potential VT cases will be referred to ADRA.
Gender

· BDY (ARC)
· SGBV Committee has clarified its roles and responsibilities on case management with the camp population.

· A video made by the SGBV Committee in Nupo is being shown which focuses on the 72 hour treatment window following a rape.  Also providing a leaflet that contains the same information and medicine that should be taken following a rape.

· 16 Days of Activism activities from November 25-December 10.  Opening ceremony will take place at the SGBV Committee office.
· The women’s health support worker is being replaced after the first one resettled to US.

· In September a training on SGBV issues targeted section leaders and included info on roles and responsibilities in reporting and in emergency situations.

· THI (IRC WPE)

· 15 couples were screened for the peaceful family initiative and training will begin soon.

· Starting a campaign in school on sexual violence/early marriage prevention.

· A bi-weekly adolescent group discussion is ongoing which includes mapping service areas and unsafe locations in and out of camp.  Training is being provided on how to prepare when going to unsafe locations and where someone can go to request help. 

· Boarding house caretakers have requested monthly visits focusing on suicide prevention activities and trafficking discussions.

· It was agreed that there is a need to continue to advocate with KRC and camp leadership on access to justice for SGBV survivors in camp.  Despite many efforts in this regard, we continue to face obstacles to reporting and referrals and a lack of support from within the camp in accessing Thai justice. 

Health

· AVI will send a mental health expert to THI and a mental health program will hopefully begin in early 2014.  Training will be provided on October 25th by the Ratchaburi psycho-social team.

· There is a suspected/potential cholera outbreak in Tanintharyi.  Although no cholera case have been confirmed in camp, IRC health teams are preparing. 

Legal Assistance

· Update was provided on the case of the boy currently at the Juvenile Center in Patumtani

Durable Solutions

· Resettlement September figures (IOM)

· THI – 3 to US; 12 to Australia

· BDY – 5 to US; 20 to Australia

· Between October 4 and 20th, resettlement departures to the US will be on hold due to internal US government issues.  These departures will be re-scheduled as soon as possible.

Food/Shelter
· Ration change in November distribution will affect December food levels.
· Public forum has been done in THI so population should be aware.  Campaign will continue with banners, posters, etc.

· Currently in the appeals phase of community managed targeting.  Appeals process will last two weeks during which households will be re-verified.  All should be completed by October 21st so ration sizes will be clear for next distribution.

· Rations are not changing in BDY.

· Shelter needs based assessments have been completed in both camps.  Material will be delivered in January.

Livelihoods

· “Cluster groups” are being set up for people who would like to join the TBC agriculture program and would like to establish small kitchen gardens around their homes.

· Vulnerable individuals can be referred to TBC for inclusion in the home garden project.

· Frog, fish, and rabbit raising is ongoing in BDY

· Both camps will receive training on preserving veggies in October (21-22 BDY and 24-25 in THI).

· EDG training (on writing a business plan, record keeping, etc.) will take place in BDY soon.  All those who wish to take a TBC small business grant must have this training.

Vocational Training

· ADRA’s final VT training began in October and will be completed by the third week of November.

· TBC has been requested to provide small business training to graduates of the VT program.

AOB

· CCSDPT is working on a website overhaul with a members only section.

· Would like to centralize minutes of meetings and have a central calendar that helps agencies avoid activity and date overlap.  This particularly important as KRC and camp committees have expressed frustration with the many activities and requests for time.

· Website will go live on November 1.

NEXT PWG – November 22

